TWIN COUNTY AIRPORT, P.O. BOX 490, MENOMINEE, MICHIGAN 49858

“. THE ENSTROM HELICOPTER CORPORATION
SERVICE INFORMATION LETTER

SERVICE LETTER NO. 0013

DATE: September 25, 1969

SUBJECT: Inlet Air Ducting

MODEL: F-28A

SERIAL NO: All

It has been found from in service reports that one instance of inlet air restriction has been
encountered.

To prevent any further occurrences, it is recommended that the inlet ducting be inspected upon
receipt of this letter. This visual inspection is to pay particular attention to the inner wire support,
and or any evidence of buckling. If ducting is found, unsatisfactory replace with AER-Duct of
the following grade only: SCEET - 2 ply Fiberglass Fabric, Silicone Rubber Impregnation (Color
Red). This replacement may be acquired from any aircraft supply house or direct from the

Enstrom Corporation.

All ducting to be changed to the approved type on or before the next 50 Hour inspection.



